## BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

## DIED

GREIG, Billy (William D.) - In Ormstown on Feb. 17, 1997 at the age of 56. Husband of Madeleine Himbeault. Father of Robert (Josephine) and Michelle. Grandfather of Erin and Maxwell Greig and Alexander Murray. Brother of Maurene (Bill Gilbert), brother-in-law of Huguette (Jean-Guy Bougie) and Francine (Jacques Leclerc). Also survived by his nieces, nephews, family and friends. Resting at McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown. Visitation Wednesday, Feb. 19, 2-5 and 7-10 p.m. Funeral service from Ormstown Presbyterian Church Thurs., Feb. 20 at 2 p.m. Interment Ormstown Union Cemetery. Donations may be made to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown.

KAZULAK, Flora - At the Huntingdon County Hospital on February 14, 1997 passed away Flora Kazulak, aged sixty-three. Beloved sister of Victoria, Isabel, Helen, one brother James, one aunt Dominic, and several nieces and nephews. Funeral service was held in Kelly's Chapel on Monday, Feb. 17. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon.



## Graduate

Kimberly-Anne Ford of St-Anicet recently graduated with Distinction from Concordia University, where she received a Bachelor of Arts degree with Honours in Sociology from the Department of Sociology and Anthropology. She plans to study for a Master's degree in Sociology at Concordia. Kimberly is the daughter of Richard and Diane Ford and sister of Jason.

## CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Violet McClatchie wish to thank the staff of the emergency and on the second floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, also the staff of the second floor of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the excellent care given to Violet. A very sincere thank you to Thelma and Clifford Brown for all their support and kindness to Violet, also the neighbors who were so kind to her. Thank you for the flowers, cards, telephone calls and charitable donations. A special thanks to the ladies of the church for serving such a beautiful lunch. Thank you to Rev. Neil Wallace for the comforting message. Thank you all and please consider this a personal message to all.

Mervyn Forrester Lorne & Jean Forrester

Sincere thanks to Dr. Aikin and Dr. Thompson and the staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital and also to Dr. Lemieux. Your care, concern and encouragement have contributed to my well-being. Thanks to all who sent cards, made phone calls and visited me and for the lovely fruit baskets. All your good wishes are appreciated more than you would believe.

Lorne Fennell and family

The family of the late Susan Watt would like to thank relatives, friends and neighbours for their expression of sympathy. Thanks also for flowers, cards and donations. Your kindness is greatly appreciated. A special thank you to Dr. Hughes who took such great care of her during her last days.

The Watt family

To all those who made my 95th birthday such a delightful and memorable occasion I wish to express my heartfelt thanks. The visits, phone calls, flowers and gifts are deeply appreciated and will be ever remembered.

Connie Black

Memorial Service for THOMAS BYE Sunday, February 23 3:00 PM Franklin United Church